Gateway Tigers – Mizzou Alumni Association

Tuesday, February 5th,  2013

Present: Mark Andracsek, Carlie Edmund, Rob Edwards, Elizabeth Gaines, Vanessa Ferguson, Courtney Hinton, Amanda LePoire, Matt LePoire, Amy McClard, David Weaver

President's Update
Courtney commented on the successful Happy Hour in January at Patrick's. The next SEC Happy Hour will be March 21st and Mizzou will be the hosts this time around. Courtney encouraged everyone to pass the event along to friends since our University is serving as hosts. Also, make sure that you've “liked” the SEC Facebook page “stlsecfans” and Twitter page @stlsecfans.

SEC Trivia Night is scheduled for 2/23 at Blackfin Bar & Grill. We're still planning to have a watch party for the Kentucky game, so this will be a conflict. The group understands our limited commitment so we are going to provide a basket for their silent auction. 

The Exec MBA program held an event on 1/31. Representatives hosted an info session about the program. They've had people in town to talk about their experience. They are going to be back in the area soon and we're hoping to reach out for a partnership. They've provided us with literature to pass out at our events.

Upcoming Events

Trivia Night is 2/16. We're currently at 17 out of 30 tables sold. It's good progress compared to this time last year. We did receive one sponsorship. The liqour license was sent to Jayson. We'll get that from him and drop it off at Richmond Heights. The packets are off to the printer tomorrow. Elizabeth will also email the volunteer list this weekend so everyone can be reminded of their duties. We're also going to use Trivia night at the kickoff for Soiree in Stripes. The check-in table will turn into a registration table for SIS at the end of the night. 
Tabitha couldn't be here but she updated via email on the Ronald McDonald House. Tabitha reminded us we'll be cooking breakfast at the West Pine Ronald McDonald House on Saturday, April 6th. We still need 8-10 volunteers to arrive between 7:30-8:00am. 
Event Discussion
Amanda updated us on a “New Grad Event/Welcome back to St. Louis event” at Dave and Buster's. They have a package including appetizers, unlimited soda and a $10 game card for $20 each. We have to select a date and then we can get a better idea of exact pricing. We discussed temporarily planning the date for either Friday, May 31st or Saturday, June 1st. That's a few weeks following graduation and a few weeks before Soiree in Stripes. David suggested that we need to make sure we have plenty of alumni at the event so there are networking opportunity. 
Matt updated us on Mizzou Day at the Cardinals. Matt says the Cardinals have a 300 ticket minimum for a group discount and they refuse to change that. Dynamic pricing causes problems because it's hard to set a price without knowing demand. Last year, we piggybacked off athletics to make sure we filled our ticket commitment and the group agreed this would be another good idea this year. 

Matt also talked about a Blues game ticket package as well. We're not sure what the pricing will be so Matt is going to check on pricing.

We had a discussion about a proposal to Adopt-A-Highway. The group agreed that this event may not be the best way to engage other alumni outside of the board. We've decided to pass on this option.

Scholarship Application Review & Interviews

Elizbaeth says scholarship applications will be in the mail soon to those volunteers who have agreed to review the applications. Interview will be Saturday, March 9th and Saturday March 16th at the Doubletree in Chesterfield. We're reserved from 8-3 but probably won't need all of that time. Elizabeth will send out an email requesting volunteers for people who want to sit on the scholarship interview panel. 

Columns Status Update

Amanda tells us we're looking pretty good on columns status. The only thing we don't have right now is a legislative activity. Courtney says Stand Up for Mizzou is an option at the beginning of April on the 3rd. It's an opportunity to go to the capital and lobby for support in Jeff City. Courtney is also going to find out what we can do in St. Louis to fulfill our legislative requirement here at home. Everything else is simply submitted award nominations and we have additional forms, but we're in pretty good shape.

Soiree in Stripes

Carlie updated on the discussion from the first Soiree in Stripes committee meeting. The group added new sponsorship levels. There will also be a graduated ticket model. The first 50 tickets sold at $60, and prices increase all the way up to $100 at the door. VIP tickets are $450 for a table of 4 and $125 individual ticket price. We're also looking for the following donations: Printing for Signage, Printing for Invitations, Additional Speakers for Event Space, Photo Booth/Life at Play, Alcohol, Photo Covers, Gift Bags/Gift Bag Items, Auction Items, Advertising in local publications, Sponsors. We're talking about a possible event on March 23rd involving alumni association members at large/legislative members to present Soiree in Stripes info and then broadening the event to discuss ways to be involved in the chapter. 

